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July 3, 2006 
 
 
 
M E M O R A N D U M 
 
TO:  Honorable Board Members 
 
FROM: Kendra Goodman, CPPB, Purchasing Agent 
 
RE:  Cooperative Agreement with Youth and Family Alternatives, Inc. 
 
 
The School District has numerous cooperative agreements with various facilities in 
order to provide prevention activities for children at risk that provide intervention for 
children experimenting with or using drugs and alcohol.  The attached agreement 
has been developed for students at Shady Hills Elementary, Pasco Elementary and 
Gulfside Elementary. 
 
At this time, we respectfully request that The Board retroactively approve the above-
referenced agreement for the Alpha Program.  The agreement was not executed in 
time for the June 20 Board meeting and is being provided retroactively to cover the 
period July 3, 2006 through June 30, 2007.  
 
Should you have any questions regarding this matter, please contact Ramon 
Suarez, CIS Supervisor for Drop Out Prevention.  
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